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Lead agencies may include 15 hardcopies of this document when submitting electronic copies of Environmental Impact
Reports, Negative Declarations, Mitigated Negative Declarations, or Notices of Preparation to the State Clearinghouse
(SCH). The SCH also accepts other summaries, such as EIR Executive Summaries prepared pursuant to CEQA Guidelines
Section 15123. Please include one copy of the Notice of Completion Form (NOC) with your submission and attach the
summary to each electronic copy of the document.

SCH #:
Project Title: South Eel River Bridge Project
Lead Agency: Caltrans

Contact Name: Cassie Nichols

Email: cassie.nichols@dot.ca.gov Phone Number: 707-441-4570

Dos Rios / Covelo Mendocino
City County

Project Location:

Project Description (Proposed actions, location, and/or consequences).

The California Department of Transportation (Caltrans) is proposing a seismic project to provide State Route 162
Postmile 8.2 with an earthquake-resistant bridge structure capable of resisting a maximum credible earthquake.

Three alternatives are in consideration for the South Eel River Bridge Project.

« Alternative A would perform retrofit work to improve the structural integrity and make this bridge capable of resisting a
maximum credible earthquake. One-way traffic control would be in place during construction.

« Alternative B would consist of a staged replacement of the existing structure in which the bridge would be reduced to
one lane. One-way traffic control would be in place during construction.

« Alternative C would replace the existing bridge with a new one to the south of the existing bridge. Little to no traffic
control would occur.

Identify the project’s significant or potentially significant effects and briefly describe any proposed mitigation measures that
would reduce or avoid that effect.

Potentially significant effects may occur to bat species and there are proposed mitigation measures for Alternative B and
C.

Under Alternative B, work would include replacement of the structure using half-width construction. Loss of habitat would
occur for multiple species of bats that include species of special concern. If Alternative B is chosen, a plan will be
developed, in coordination with CDFW, for bat housing outside of the project disturbed area.

Under Alternative C, the project would require removal of the existing bridge habitat. Species of Special Concern would
lose their current habitat. A new bridge would be constructed on a new alignment with design features that provide
habitat similar to the existing bridge. After construction of the new bridge, bats would be excluded from the existing
bridge to allow species to move to the new structure. The existing structure would then be removed from the project
area. Itis anticipated the bat species would colonize the new bridge due to the new bridge bat habitat and the
advantageous qualities of the bridge’s location (e.g., proximity to the creek, climate, and prey base).
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continued

If applicable, describe any of the project's areas of controversy known to the Lead Agency, including issues raised by
agencies and the public.

Provide a list of the responsible or trustee agencies for the project.

Caltrans
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